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Summer 2012 Newsletter 
On the website it says that we depend on donors to allow us to do the work of Our Space Our Place, Inc. This year I would like to especially thank all of you for your on-going support of the organization.

Truly, without your support we would not exist. We are a small organization and because of your gift, we are able to provide a high-quality program for blind and visually impaired youth in Boston.

Following are many of the activities Our Space Our Place, Inc. offered during the 2011–2012 program year. You contributed to creating a space for seven students throughout the year where their vision was not a limitation. You created a space where they could try something new, and extend their expectations of themselves.

Thank you for making your donation to our organization. Thank you for telling your friends and families about our work and encouraging them to support us. Thank you for sharing your knowledge and time with us.

Please enjoy our summer 2012 newsletter.
Thank you for your support,

Cheryl Cumings

Founder/Executive Director
 Our Space Our Place Inc.

Our Mission

Our Space Our Place, Inc., prepares blind youth for their future as productive adults by fostering the development of skills that enhance their self-confidence, independence, and self-determination through activities that support social integration in their communities and the exploration of college and career opportunities.
Your support has enabled Our Space Our Place, Inc. to offer a quality program to blind youth. As we enter our sixth program year, we would like to share our accomplishments and plans for the future with you. 

Upcoming Activities
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We continue to build our partnerships to increase opportunities for students and adults who are blind and visually impaired to explore career opportunities. Our goal is to have a career exploration activity to celebrate Disability Employment Month in October and a World of Careers workshop in June.

The 2012–2013 program year will begin on Thursday, September 20. We will continue to meet on Thursdays and the first two Saturdays of each month. With this schedule we anticipate accommodating all students to join our program.

Program Update
World of Careers 2012
With the financial support of the Martin Foundation and the Boston Center for Blind Children, we implemented this year’s World of Career program. This year’s program achieved all of its goals. Participation was high, with 25 students and adults who are blind and visually impaired and 11 professionals attending the program. 

The Department of Transportation in Cambridge again provided the space for the event. David Duncan, Chief of Real Property and Facility from the Department of Transportation, welcomed us to the building. Our planning committee was comprised of professionals from the Massachusetts Commission of the Blind, The Disability Policy Consortium, The Public Service Council, and the Carroll Center for the Blind. This group ensured that the program built on the previous year’s success and included new components.  

The first of those new components gave the older OSOP students an opportunity to be a volunteer for the workshop. The volunteers escorted participants from the lobby to the room and explained the location of the facilities. The volunteers were supervised by one of the parents. 

A teacher of a student commented, “Although I thought the student was nervous and uncertain about being a volunteer for the program, she is absolutely proud of having had this role.”

Participants heard about the work and educational experiences of professionals from a variety of fields. Additionally, through the second new component, they explored soft skills needed in the workplace. As part of the soft skills presentation, a student and a professional role-played a job interview. After the mock interview, all attendees critiqued the interview and asked questions. 

The workshop was further enhanced by the availability of a resource area. Participants could pick up assistive technology information and try some of the equipment that was on display from the Massachusetts Rehabilitation Commission. The Massachusetts Commission for the Blind also shared information about services for the blind and visually impaired. With the addition of student volunteers, the soft skills presentation, and the resource space, this year’s workshop encompassed several aspects of career exploration.  

As we do with all the career exploration programs, all participants were asked to share something learned from the program. Here are samples of the learned knowledge that was shared:

“I learned that in order to be a teacher, I have to network with other teachers who are blind.”

“I learned that education can help you to succeed.”

“I learned that skills I used in jobs when I was sighted can be used as I look for a job as a blind person.”

“I learned that it is important to network.”

We plan to begin working on the next World of Career activity for 2013.  If you are interested in joining the Planning Committee or sharing your experience as a professional please contact us.

Cheryl Cumings | president@ourspaceourplace.org | (617) 459-4084
All About Cooking 

This year we had an exciting opportunity to partner with Boston’s culinary school for youth: Create a Cook. As it is written on their website, “Create a Cook, we help adults and children learn to cook fresh healthy meals.”
After describing our program, we set up several cooking classes for our students. The experience was a learning adventure for both the students and for Create a Cook. Although they had worked with adults with developmental disabilities, they had not worked with youth who are blind and visually impaired. Similarly, most of our students had not had many opportunities to make a meal.
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Imagine the delighted surprise when a week prior to our class at Create a Cook, we received a menu with three choices.  

Menu #1

· Tex-Mex Puff Pastry Pizza

· Chips and Salsa

· No-Bake Chocolate, Peanut Butter & Oatmeal Cookies

Menu #2

· Garlic Bread

· Penne with Herbed Zucchini and Goat Cheese

· Cannoli

Menu #3

· Ciabatta Pizza with Eggplant, Mozzarella, Basil and Tomato

· Tomato Basil Soup

· Peanut and Chocolate Bars

After much debate, the students selected the third menu. Through discussion, the students decided that the third menu option allowed everyone to participate including the student who only ate cheese pizza. There was also agreement that everyone could enjoy the dessert of peanut butter and chocolate bars. 

By the end of the year, the students were comfortable measuring ingredients, adding the ingredients in their bowls, and operating a standing mixer. All of the students agreed that our classes at Create a Cook were a great experience and something they would like to do again. Our goal is to identify dates during the 2012–2013 program year to continue with our cooking classes at Create a Cook.
[image: image2.png]



Students Cooking with Create a Cook

One Touch Defense

As our students become more independent, they want to be able to move around in the world safely. Although many times, blind and visually impaired people are offered assistance by those around them, there are instances when it is important to let people know that as a person with a disability you are not wholly defenseless. 

A British martial arts instructor developed a self-defense system for blind and visually impaired people called “One Touch”.  Several instructors have taken the course and are certified to teach.

OSOP worked with three instructors to offer an introductory workshop to girls and women in the Boston area. Six women attended the first workshop.  Working with the instructors, they were taught ways of stopping people from touching you. They were also shown techniques for breaking away from someone who has grabbed your arm.

The women who attended were interested in more workshops. Also, all of our students asked us to include sessions on self-defense in the after-school program. We will work with the instructors to develop a curriculum for our students.

OSOP End-of-Year Performance

A truly fun time was had by all at this year’s end-of-year performance. Throughout the year, the students participated in theater and dance classes. The end-of-year performance was the culmination of all of the classes. 

The performance began with each student introducing himself/herself. With that, the show continued with students, dancing, singing, and presenting improvisational skits. With great confidence and self-assurance, all of the students fully participated in all of the skits.

Partnerships

The Museum of Fine Arts and the Museum of Science have partnered with Our Space Our Place, Inc. since our first year. Each year, we explore new aspects of both organizations.
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At the Museum of Science, we continued to tour specific exhibits and extend our time in the Computer Clubhouse.  During the year, we revisited exhibits such as the Butterfly Garden. We toured the Day in Pompeii and Geckos: Tails to Toepads exhibits. 
At the Clubhouse, the students continued to explore computer programs, the studio, and art projects.

Once again, Maria Cabrera graciously allowed us to hold our end of year performance at the Museum of Science.
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This year at the Museum of Fine Arts, the students toured the African gallery. To ensure all of the students were fully experiencing the MFA, we often divided the group by age. As a result, our two younger students were often engaged in viewing and in acting out the pieces. The older students were encouraged to view and/touch either the actual piece or a replica and to share their reaction and understanding of the pieces. As always, we provided time and space for the students to create their own artwork based on their experience of different galleries.
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Students Participating in Hands-On Art at the MFA

Join the Board or Volunteer
Our Board of Directors is small and productive. The Board meets once every other month. The Board guides the organization, oversees its administration, identifies funding opportunities, and increases awareness of the work of the organization in the community. 
For more specific information about being a Board member, please contact Cheryl Cumings Founder/Executive Director at president@ourspaceourplace.org or call (617) 459-4084.
Our Space our Place, Inc. is an organization that relies on volunteers. The work of volunteers contributes to the quality of the programs we are able to offer. 
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If you would like to join our Volunteers, visit our website (www.ourspaceourplace.org), and click the Volunteer button.
	For more information about Our Space our Place, Inc., please contact:

Cheryl Cumings, Executive Director

E-mail: president@ourspaceourplace.org
Phone: (617) 459-4084

If you know someone who would be interested in receiving this newsletter, or if you are interested in visiting Our Space our Place, Inc., please contact us.
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